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Message from the President

This is my first opportunity to write from my august position as the President of Yardley Village, though perhaps Art’s willingness to relinquish the position should tell me something.  I must begin by thanking Art and Gerhard for their steadfast past service and by welcoming Joane McNamara and Joe LeBlanc to the Council.  Jim Swalm and Dick Katucki have one more year to serve before being eligible for parole.  We also need to thank Bob Moyer for his service on the Finance Committee where he was such an asset during budget deliberations and in providing visibility to Council in tracking cash flow and the overall state of our treasury.  Our Treasurer and the rest of us will really miss him.  

I also want to thank all of our committee members for their support and to thank all who turned out for the May 1st workday and picnic.  Those who could not participate missed a wonderful opportunity to walk our new roads, toil with neighbors and enjoy good hoagies.

One of  the new Council’s first acts was to select a law firm to represent us in any ongoing transition disputes with our developer and builder.  We are hoping to avoid legal proceedings because winning can be costly.  We entertained a number of proposals and conducted two face to face interviews.  In a difficult decision we unanimously agreed to retain Steven Sugarman.  

I have had some discussions in the Village about Council and Committees being more accountable; coincidentally, Harrisburg is considering a draft "sunshine law" to be applied to organizations like ours.  House Bill HB2461 is extremely proscriptive; in addition to open meetings, it requires mailing of agendas and minutes to resident’s homes.  This would apply to your Council and Committees.  Added labor, printing and postage would add further to our monthly dues.  The bill also alludes to legal proceedings against those who sin against it.  My concern is that if achieving "accountability" increases the workload and the personal legal risks for volunteers; then we will have even less people that are willing to take on these tasks.  My personal hope is that it will die a quick death.  

Meanwhile, we are opening up our Council meetings, summarizing minutes in the Yardley Village News, and adding a “town meeting” in September.  In addition, thanks to Roger Fleming we are now  the first village in Hershey’s Mill to have our very own web site.  I am hopeful that Yardley’s homeowners will supply lots of “contents” to the new web site.  Go to http://www.yardleyvillage.com to check it out.

Over the past few months, Hershey’s Mill Security officers have encountered many homes with front door locks they cannot unlock with the Hershey’s Mill Master Keys. This problem has delayed Security’s response to possible emergencies and in helping homeowners who locked themselves out.  This is a potential safety concern for each home and their neighbors.  In some cases where Emergency Services must gain access to the home and minutes are critical, this may even save a life.
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On Page 23 of our rules package is the following rule that we all agreed to abide by:

 “8.
Security Department of Hershey’s Mill 

  The Security Department of Hershey’s Mill Homeowners Association will retain a master key to each House for use in case of an emergency.  No Home-owner shall alter any lock or install a new lock on any door leading into his House without providing a key for the use of the Security Department, Council.  Homeowners may install inside chains, bolts, belts, or any device, which they might deem necessary for their protection when the House is occupied.

We will be implementing a plan with Hershey’s Mill Security whereby an Officer will perform a door-by-door test on the front door locks of every Village that should be keyed to the Master Keys. This has been effective in both Troon and Eaton Villages in identifying “problem” locks. We will notify the homeowners in Yardley of the day(s) the testing will occur.  

The Hershey’s Mill Master Association is going through its own transition process.  Their Transition Committee prepared the attached history of “The Mill” as a background to their work.  In keeping with our reason for moving to Hershey’s Mill; we are traveling next month.  As we will not be lugging a laptop, next month’s message may be on a postcard to Lee Gamma.  

Dave Woodley, President

Architecture Committee 

During a tour of the village it was noticed that the wrong stain has been applied to several decks.  We have two approved stains for our decks.  One is cedar toner manufactured by the Wolman Company; the second is CWF manufactured by the Flood Company.  These are listed in your homeowners booklet.  Some decks in the village have not been stained at all and I would strongly recommend doing this soon to preserve the wood of your deck.  Remember, each homeowner is responsible for maintenance of his or her deck.

We are waiting for an estimate of approximately twenty corner and roadway guards to be installed at the most abused areas of our landscape.  We will see if anymore will be necessary.

We are waiting for the village sign and the street sign at the East end of Yardley Drive to be relocated to give a better balance to that entrance way. 

Anthony Bruno, Chairperson
Landscape Committee

Yardley Ecology News

Hershey Mills Landscaping led a nature walk on Saturday, May 22nd. Very interesting and informative and I encourage everyone to take advantage of "the walk" in 2005. A few things we learned:

•
Wild turkeys (the bird, not the bourbon) have been sighted between Yardley and Vassar. 

•
Our basins have attracted many different varieties of birds - finches of all types; nesting pairs of eastern bluebirds and tree swallows; water birds, such as pipers; red tail hawk, red wing blackbirds, etc., plus other beneficial wildlife

•
All basins in Yardley will be sprayed monthly for mosquitoes. The product being used is in pellet form and is a natural material that prevents the mosquito larva from growing into an adult mosquito. What an amazing world we live in. 

•
Our thanks to the folks on Yardley Circle for their attractive landscaping design on the island.  It looks great!!

Landscaping Report

The Village is starting to look great, with all the homeowner plantings and the builder plantings starting to take shape thanks to a wet, but very warm, spring. Our Committee has been very busy.

We had a successful Village workday in early May, with over 25 residents helping. It was so successful that we anticipate another one in the fall.
We continue to be in contact with K Hov by phone and mail. Unfortunately the contact is one sided, with no response from them about what they have promised us and what needs to be done regarding warranty work. Please complain loud and long to them about any landscaping issues you may have since they do not seem to take us as a community seriously.

We have prioritized areas of the Village on which we will concentrate our 2004 budget dollars and they are the main public community areas:

•
The east entrance, where the construction trailer was situated

•
The west entrance near the former model homes 

•
The park-like area along Greenhill, where Mount Yardley used to be. 

We will be doing a lot of transplanting, whereby we will take plantings from heavily planted areas and relocate them to areas of lighter planting. Will also add new plants to these prioritized areas as needed.  After transplanting, we will be asking homeowners to water the new plantings that are near their homes.

A contract has been given to Hersheys Mill Landscaping for completion of the walking path behind 1657 Yardley Circle. This will be completed in July.

We have asked K Hov to redo the walking path bridge, but as usual, they have not responded to this safety issue. Please complain to them if you get the chance.

We continue to get requests from homeowners to improve their landscaping. Please try to include some type of stonework at the end of your driveway to prevent mud from getting in the streets.

Reiny Ludin, Chairperson

Social Committee

The Social  Committee has several events in the works.  A neighborhood block party will be held on Friday, July 16.  This will be a Phillies Hoagie party and a flyer will be distributed regarding time and other pertinent information.  We will all keep our fingers crossed for good weather this time.  On October 17th a Cocktail Party and Silent Auction will be held at Winfield Hall.  Please save the date.  

The Yardley Yummies cookbook will be ready for publication this summer and for sale in the fall.  If you would like to place an advance order, please contact Lynn Fleming at 610-436-0155. 

Janet Risica

Security Committee

Home Alarm Contract:

Five people from various villages in Hershey’s Mill, including myself, have been meeting to try to finalize the terms of the Franklin Alarm Contract. Two units in Yardley have been inspected to determine whether any front-end costs would be required to put our systems in proper shape to be accepted under the contract. The loudness of the alarms in our units has been an issue and we are still trying to determine whether correcting this would be mandatory or optional under the contract. We are still optimistic about getting to the goal line on this contract, even though it has taken much longer than anyone expected. Several of the villages involved had to face front end costs in the $250/house range in order to put their alarm systems in acceptable shape, so this was a major setback. We are hoping to have good news to report next month.

However, in the absence of a signed contract, the Council has reduced the monthly fees by $10 starting the next quarter.  The money already collected should be sufficient to cover a contract for the second half of this year.  Look for either news or more excuses next month.

Mill Road Speed Hump
Excuse me, “Speed Awareness Riser” is the official name they gave it. Maybe you have tried it out already, and your car probably survived as long as you took it at 20 mph rather than 50 mph. Most of the feedback has been good on this and you may see a few more of these installed on Chandler Drive, not in the Yardley Village vicinity.
Craig Snyder, Yardley Representative to Hershey’s Mill Master Association Security Committee

Transition Committee

The next Transition Committee meeting will be held June 4.  Hopefully we will have some updates available then.

Dick Mortimer, Co-Chairperson

Yardley Activity Corner

Yardley Village ROMEO Club

The ROMEO club will be moving its June 7 meeting to Nudi's West Side Cafe in the Frazer Shopping Center (the old Cat's Meow, where we used to meet.)  The Malvern Grille is closed for renovations.  Tables will be set up in the rear of the right side of the Cafe, where we used to sit.  We will meet at 9:30 a.m. as usual.  Payment for each breakfast will be made individually at the cashier's desk as we leave.  This is a temporary arrangement until we can find out more about the renovations at the Malvern Grille.

Gordon Davis and Jim Swalm
Yardley Village Women’s Lunch Bunch

Twenty eight women attended the May luncheon at the Desmond Hotel.  After a show of hands on how many people will be around in the summer, we have decided to skip the June-July-August period and the next luncheon will be planned for September.

Lee Gamma

Neighborhood News

Concert in the Park

Did you read the flyer in the HMTV Guide about the Concert in the Park?  It’s a free concert being sponsored by Channel 20 and many of the companies who advertise in our local TV Guide.  

The May concert was attended by approximately 200 people.  We can accommodate many more and we have a truck standing by with more chairs.  The concert was held at 5 pm and it was so hot that most of us moved the chairs to the sides of the parking lot chasing the shade.  The June 27 concert is being changed to 8 pm.  The Bob Fanelli Orchestra will perform and there will be dancing under the stars.  Attendees are invited to have dinner at the Golf Club from 5 until concert time on a first come-first served basis, whether or not you are members.  If you haven’t eaten at the Club this will give you a chance to check it out.  Meals are to be paid by checks only, made out to the Hershey’s Mill Golf Club.  Bar bills are cash only.

Check the HMTV Guide for dates and times of the future performances.  

Lee Gamma
Wanted!!

Channel 20 needs volunteers looking for 15 minutes of fame.  They are doing a segment at a farm and need six “young” men or women to pick strawberries during filming.  Please call Nancy Daversa at 610-738-4148 if you are interested.

The Owl Points To – Brood X; the largest of the 17-year cicada (commonly misnamed locusts) broods, will be emerging now as the soil temperature reaches 64 degrees F.  Cicada numbers will increase through early June together with their loud singing.  Cicadas do not bite or sting humans and do not carry disease; they do startle if they get in your face, and by decomposing in large numbers leave a peculiar odor.  Overall their long term impact on trees and soil is beneficial.

Despite their ingenious prime number survival strategy; the disturbance of the soil by construction of Yardley and surrounding villages, means we will not experience many in our immediate neighborhood.  They will return in 2021.

Bon Appetit

Around the Neighborhood….

Alert!! 

In talking to one of our neighbors who took his grandson walking around the new walking trail, we learned that there are ticks in the area.  He found ticks on his pants and legs and checked his grandson to be sure he had none.  So be sure to check yourselves after walking in our grassy areas.

Resident Directories 

All the resident directories I was holding have been delivered.  You should all have the new yellow December 2003 directories now.

Lee Gamma

Letters to the Council 

Please submit any questions, comments, or items of interest to Lee Gamma at 1692 Yardley or by email to lgamma1937@aol.com.

Newsletter Distribution

We decided to deliver this month’s copy to be sure that everyone is advised of the new website.  Next month we will go back to distributing via the four large mailboxes in our Village (hopefully the fifth will be installed at the newly paved parking area at the east entrance).  Watch for the red flag to be raised.
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